
MAYOR MERIAM MOLALA VISIT JESUS THE ROCK CHURCH FOR THEIR THANKSGIVING 
SERVICE. 
 
The Mayor of Lepelle-Nkumpi Local Municipality together with the Chief-Whip Cllr 
Given Sello and Ward 13 councilor Cllr Wegan Ledwaba visited Jesus The Rock 
Church in Makotse (Ward 13) for their Thanksgiving service. 
 
The Mayor thanked the church and the entire community for going out to vote. The 
Mayor, Cllr Meriam Molala said "we asked and listened prior to the election 
campaign to what matters most to you. You made it clear you wanted efficient 
service delivery, clean environment, and sufficient recreation facilities. Further, a 
strong local economy, and an open and honest local government that listens to you 
and acts through the will of the people. We are ready to serve the community of 
Lepelle-Nkumpi. " 


